
 

Newsletter 

Friday 3rd July 2020 

Dear Parents, 

I hope that you have all had a good week. I still can’t quite believe that it is July and that we only have two 

weeks of school left to go.  

I am sure that you will have heard the news yesterday that Gavin Williamson, The Secretary of State for 

Education announced his plans for ALL children to return to school in September. Our Senior Leadership 

Team met yesterday and considered the guidance. We have devised a plan for September which we will 

share with you in the next few days.  

There will be some changes to how the school runs, which we accept is to keep children and staff safe in 

these difficult and challenging times. The good news is that all of the children will be back and we can get 

on with supporting and teaching them. As always, when we release this plan in the coming week please do 

email me if you have any questions or concerns. Your feedback is welcome.  

Staffing for 20/21 

Please see separate letter detailing staffing arrangements for September. Today you will also receive via 

the App, or if you child is in school, a copy of a letter detailing transition arrangements.  

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.  

2m distancing 

As you may be aware the 2 metre distancing guidelines will be amended from tomorrow and the 

expectation is to keep 1m+ distance. We do ask that you adhere to these guidelines when dropping off and 

picking up your children. Could I also ask that you come at the exact time we have requested so that 

parents and children are not waiting unnecessarily on the playground? Thank you for your assistance.  

Sock Olympics 

All of the children and adults (!) in school thoroughly enjoyed taking part in the Sock Olympics last week. 

Thank you to those parents who have sent in photos of the children’s learning this week. We do enjoy 

seeing them. There are some photos on the website in the Gallery section.  

Year 2 farewell 

Details of the event on the 17th July were emailed to parents this week, please check your inbox and 

contact us if you have any questions.  

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Mrs O’Connell 

Headteacher  



This week’s home learning 

Next week’s home learning projects are focussing on ‘Celebrations’ we hope that you enjoy them. They are 

on the website now! Keep sending through your home learning photos! 

Tilly thoroughly enjoyed the ‘Food’ home learning project. The quiche and jam tarts look delicious! 

      

Jack and his sister Jessica had fun taking part in the sock Olympics! 

                                   

 

Maisie has worked hard creating a very detailed menu. I might have to pop around for tea one day, 

Thursday looks like a good day! Yum!  

      


